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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

One of Canada’s Oldest Wooden Buildings Gets a Facelift

Annapolis Royal, Nova Scotia – April 8, 2004 – When the Sinclair Inn was new, mud-filled walls were a contemporary construction technique. Times have changed, and this national historic site provides a living chronicle of those changes.  An Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency investment is helping to restore this cultural and heritage tourism attraction in partnership with the local community. 
“We are pleased to be bringing new life to one of the oldest wooden structures in Canada,” said Wayne Morgan, Chair of the Historic Restoration Society of Annapolis County. 

“The Sinclair Inn restoration will preserve an important historical asset for old Acadie, and Annapolis Royal will benefit from a refurbished attraction that will be of interest to visitors and the local community,” said Robert G. Thibault, Member of Parliament for West Nova, who today announced a $159,441 investment in the refurbishment from the Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency (ACOA)’s Strategic Community Investment Fund (SCIF).
“If these walls could talk, I’m sure they would tell many interesting stories of our local history—and in both official languages,” added MP Thibault, referring to the French and English owners the structure has had over its 300-year history.  
The Sinclair Inn, in Annapolis Royal, was built approximately 300 years ago when the community, then known as Port Royal, was a key centre for Nova Scotia’s Acadians. The Inn was designated a National Historic Site in 1983 and is a Provincial and Municipal Heritage Property. The Historic Restoration Society of Annapolis County, which owns the structure, is undertaking to stabilize and restore the building.  Work will include installing transparent flooring, and adding bilingual interpretive and 
multi-media displays intended to highlight the inn as a key cultural attraction for the town’s 400th anniversary in 2005. 

The Strategic Community Investment Fund (SCIF) is providing $135 million over five years to help communities in Atlantic Canada create an environment that encourages and enhances the development of strategic sectors and the adoption of new technology and innovative practices.  SCIF is a component of the Atlantic Investment Partnership, a five-year Government of Canada initiative designed to help Atlantic Canadians compete in the global, knowledge-based economy. The Fund is administrated by 
ACOA.
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One of the oldest wooden buildings in Canada is getting a facelift. Annapolis Royal’s Sinclair Inn is 300 years old—built back when the town was called Port Royal—and mud-filled walls were a contemporary construction technique.  


Robert G. Thibault, MP for West Nova, today announced funding from the Atlantic Canada Opportunities Agency of nearly $160,000 to restore the building and add features designed to attract visitors as part of the town’s 400th anniversary in 2005.  
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